
 

 

 
 

 
To: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 

Advisory Committee (PACAC) 
 
From: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator  
 
Meeting Date: March 2, 2017 
 
Subject: Report PACAC17-014 

 Cenotaph Proposed Alterations Review 
______________________________________________________________________  
 

Purpose 

A report to recommend that the PACAC review proposed changes to the Citizens’ War 
Memorial as recommended by the Cenotaph Advisory Committee.  

Recommendation  

That the PACAC approve the recommendation outlined in Report PACAC17-014, dated 
March 2, 2017 of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows:  
 
That the PACAC determines its formal position on alterations to the Citizen’s War 
Memorial (Cenotaph) in preparation for discussions with the Cenotaph Advisory 
Committee.  
 

 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budgetary or financial implications associated with this recommendation. 
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Background  

At the October meeting of the PACAC the committee received a presentation from the 
Cenotaph Advisory Committee regarding revisions to the bronze plaques at the 
Citizens’ War Memorial.  
  
In accordance with Section 33 of the Ontario Heritage Act, the PACAC provides 
comment on certain classes of proposed alterations to properties designated under Part 
IV of the Ontario Heritage Act.  By-law 1983-158 (Appendix A) designates 
Confederation Square, including the War Memorial, under Part IV of the Ontario 
Heritage Act.  
 
At the January 5, 2017 meeting of the committee Paul Lumsden was appointed as the 
PACAC representative to serve on the Cenotaph Advisory Committee for 2017 and 
Jacqueline Irwin was appointed as the additional PACAC member to serve on a joint 
ad-hoc committee between the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory 
Committee and the Cenotaph Advisory Committee. This ad hoc committee’s purpose is 
to reach a final recommendation to be forwarded to Council regarding changes to the 
Cenotaph. The PACAC has discussed the matter informally but staff is recommending 
that a formal position be drafted for the PACAC members of the ad-hoc committee to 
take to their meeting.  
 
 
Erik Hanson Briar Sutherland  
Heritage Resources Coordinator    Heritage Researcher 
 
Contact Name: 
Erik Hanson 
Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Phone: 705-742-7777, Ext. 1489 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax: 705-748-8824 
E-Mail: ehanson@peterborough.ca 
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